Mr. F. W. Lang. Forsyth, Georgia.

Dear Hr. Lang:

It was very generous of you to return my check for the normalizer you sent to Miss Darling at my request. If you will let me know the cost of the machine to you I will send you my check at once. I would much prefer to handle it this way, because the normalizer was sent to her at my request. It would cost me to go to Mansas City to try to collect for it, so I will be glad to pay for it and forget about the whole thing.

Elwyn Dees, the trainer at the University of Nebraska, is coming to Lawrence in a few weeks for a vacation, and during the time he is here I will play golf with him. I will see that he gives the normalizer a thorough trial while he is here. I still use it on my own feet regularly, and I think I can sell him the idea.

I know the people at Ohio State and could find out the names and send to you, or if you want me to, I will write to Tucker Smith.

You asked if we had a Physical Education Department here. Yes, we have a four-year major course in Physical Education. Through my position as head of this department I was able to order the two normalizers - one for the women's department and was for the men's department. These normalizers are doing a lot of good and we are using them in many ways with our majors and athletes.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.